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Abstract : Developing students’ reading comprehension skills is an aim that is difficult to accomplish and requires to follow
long-term and systematic teaching and assessment processes. In these processes, teachers need tools to provide guidance to
them on what reading comprehension is and which comprehension skills they should develop. Due to a lack of clear and
evidence-based frameworks defining reading comprehension skills, especially in Turkiye, teachers and students mostly follow
various processes in the classrooms without having an idea about what their comprehension goals are and what those goals
mean. Since teachers and students do not have a clear view of comprehension targets, strengths, and weaknesses in students’
comprehension skills, the formative feedback processes cannot be managed in an effective way. It is believed that detecting
and defining influential comprehension skills may provide guidance both to teachers and students during the feedback process.
Therefore, in the current study, some of the reading comprehension frameworks that define comprehension skills operationally
were examined. The aim of the study is to develop a simple and clear framework that can be used by teachers and students
during their teaching, learning, assessment,  and feedback processes.  The current study is qualitative research in which
documents related to reading comprehension skills were analyzed. Therefore, the study group consisted of recourses and
frameworks which made big contributions to theoretical and operational definitions of reading comprehension. A content
analysis was conducted on the resources included in the study group. To determine the validity of the themes and sub-
categories revealed as the result of content analysis, three educational assessment experts were asked to examine the content
analysis results. The Fleiss’ Cappa coefficient revealed that there is consistency among themes and categories defined by three
different experts. The content analysis of the reading comprehension frameworks revealed that comprehension skills could be
examined under four different themes. The first and second themes focus on understanding information given explicitly or
implicitly within a text. The third theme includes skills used by the readers to make connections between their personal
knowledge and the information given in the text. Lastly, the fourth theme focus on skills used by readers to examine the text
with a critical view. The results suggested that fundamental reading comprehension skills can be examined under four themes.
Teachers  are  recommended  to  use  these  themes  in  their  reading  comprehension  teaching  and  assessment  processes.
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